
 
 
 
 
 
 

In the name of Allah, the Gracious, the Merciful 
 

Peace be upon you, God’s mercy, and His blessings. And as to what follows: 
To/ The honorable sheikh, the General Administrator, May God grant you 

success., 
Subject/ A report regarding undisciplined soldiers. 

 
 
 
 We inform you, may God Almighty guide you, that the center has obstacles with brothers that we 
have not seen any sales in the service of the center or providing any tangible services during the 
period of our receipt of work. 
: Among the most prominent of them 
1- Abul-Bara ‘Abdul-Rahman: He is a soldier in the monitoring in the eastern sector. He did not 
leave any brother with him alone, either by harming them or talking bad to them. I tried to reconcile 
between them, but I saw for myself that he had problems and he did not accept a decision, not to 
mention the apparent harm against the employees and their many complaints about him. I consulted 
some of the brothers and decided to move him outside the department after your approval. 
2- Abu Hayder al-Tunisi: He has never come to the headquarters until 17/11/1438 [9/August/2017], 
i.e. a week after he came under my supervision. I told him when I saw him: “haven’t you been 
transferred yet?’ He replied: ‘You will not see my face, God willing.’ Adding that he had misspoken 
with the administrator, Abu Sa’id Gharib, and had been late in handing over the debts in his 
possession. I really do not want him to work with me and I wanted to inform you so that everything 
becomes clear [to you]. 
3- Abu Abdullah al-Maqdisi: I sent for him more than once, and Abu Dujana informed him of this, 
but he did not bother himself with anything, even though he was an emir of a center and knew the 
importance of meeting and discussion. 
 
Accordingly, our dear Sheikh, I see the need to expedite their transfer from the center after clearing 
his trust. 
And our last prayers is all praise due to God, Lord of the creations.  
 
Your brother, Abu Zaid al-Maghribi    
 

   
  

    
 


